Sunderland Green Spaces Forum – Tuesday 27 June 2017 meeting notes
1. Present: Tim Wright (Chair), Alan Wright, Allan Rowell, Ann Huntley, Ashley Sutherland, Graeme Jobes, Gillan Gibson, John Ellis, Joyce Dixon, Kathy Pickering, Paul Brickle, Victor Cadaxa (notes).  All those present introduced themselves and the Friends/group they came from.
Apologies: Allan Spencer, Claire Wayman, Dave Newrick, Jackie Wayman, Karl Stabler, Mary Todnor, Shirley Carr.
2.Notes of 16 May 2017 Forum meeting: agreed as a true record.
3.Matters Arising: 
· Friends of Barnes Park have a list of Sunderland Park Groups, and will pass it to Tim Wright to expand the Forum’s circulation list.
· Gentoo inspections of Play Parks: Kathy P spoke to Debby Hall, there is no Play Parks hit list and inspections have been shelved.
4.   Draft Forum Constitution: Graeme explained - the Terms of Reference 2nd version were integrated into a simplified draft Constitution, modelled on those for unincorporated organisations, with Committee and officers. The main areas of discussion were:
· Terms of Reference
·  Aims and Objectives
· Membership and representation 
·  Governance
·  Management Committee meetings
Changes were proposed, discussed and agreed on a number of points in these areas.
5. Next Steps:
 Draft Constitution: Graeme to re-draft, with 27 June amendments, his discretion as regards detailed wording, correct grammar etc. Tim to circulate and members requested to respond to the further amendments. It is appreciated we cannot sign off until next meeting. Even then many groups will not have met to discuss either their nominations to the forum or the draft constitution.
 Forum Accounts and Funding: deferred until a Committee and officers are elected; agreed in principle to cover Tim’s past and current costs as convenor.
Relations with City Council: no formal agreement; need for cooperative, cordial relations stated, but without losing the Forum’s independence.
Open Space group reports (NB in alphabetical order)
CPRE (Rural England Protection): the North Durham area meeting will be held 1 week early on Monday 31 July, 7pm at the Grey Horse Pub (upstairs room), Front St, East Boldon NE36 0SJ.  Web http://www.greyhorseeastboldon.co.uk or email gillan.gibson@yahoo.co.uk 
Elba Park: this Park is not Council property, so is run differently from most. A Family Day is being held on Saturday 15 July, with many activities e.g. rides for children.  1000 attended in 2016, as many or more hoped for this year.
Herrington Country Park: the Friends carried out equipment and signage survey in June, sent to 3 local Councillors and Debby Hall for action; started discussions with Sunderland disablement groups for a Park accessibility survey, Newcastle Disablement Forum has offered its experienced help; the Friends have done the Park Users’ Survey for 2 years (Management Plan requires this, but City Council no longer has the capacity), deferred 3rd one to 2018.
“Nature Days” with Durham Wildlife Trust have been excellent. In May, “Birds Bonanza”, in August it will be Pond Dipping, DWT staff highly recommended.
Hetton Lyons Country Park: a Family Day is being held on Sunday 30 July, with a large fairground. It is entirely funded by the Rotary Club, attracting 1000 in 2015, and 5000 in 2016.
Permaculture Association: the 2nd Annual Permaculture Convergence will be held on Saturday 29 July, 10am – 4.30pm at Scotswood Garden in Newcastle, with a variety of workshops showing/teaching eco-friendly activity & crafts.
Rectory Park, Houghton: the Friends are not allowed to hold events, so the activities are general maintenance, gardening, planting & weeding. They are also creating garden compost, for sale.
Tunstall Hills Protection Group: the Group is applying for “town green” status to enhance protection of the areas not covered by the SSI – new housing and/or roads are a real, constant threat. The Flowers & Butterflies Protection group has (guided visits?) on Sundays 2 & 9 July; there will be a Geology Day in the summer.

North East Region Walking & Cycling Strategy:
NECA (N East Combined Authority) Transport Plan: this regional plan is in preparation, covering Tyne & Wear, Co Durham and Northumberland. A Walking and Cycling Strategy & Implementation Plan is being developed, with consultations held (very short notice!) and a 3 July deadline for comments. 
Parks and Green Spaces are crucial to any such Strategy in urban areas and the urban fringe, whether for non-motor routes or as destinations for enjoyment and physical activity, with clear health, social and economic/financial benefits.
With no officers yet elected, the Forum cannot send a joint statement, but individual Parks /Green Spaces are invited to do so – it is important that we are not ignored in favour of mega-routes like the C2C.  Victor will send a statement for Tyne & Wear Access Forum.
See 27 June agenda for the link to SYSTRA, the W&C Strategy consultants
Another depressing news story the Guardian 8/7/17!
https://www.theguardian.com/uk-news/2017/jul/09/the-end-of-park-life-as-we-know-it-the-battle-for-britains-green-spaces-rowan-moore?CMP=share_btn_link

Next Green Spaces Forum meeting: Tuesday 18 July 6.30 -8.30pm
Venue: Chesters Pub, Chester Road (upstairs room) 
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